

Saturday 14th November 2020

RE: Primary Update

Dear WSO Primary Community,

I hope this communication finds you all in good health and good spirits. Time is passing really quickly and one can really see some exciting learning experiences taking place everywhere. Our students are settled in school (or remotely) and with systems and structures firmly in place, everyone is able to focus on their learning skills. This week we were lucky to have a London West End performer come to WSO (Tarinn Callendar) and work with some of our students and teachers. In other circumstances, we would have loved for all students to be able to participate in the activities that took place this week, however, due to safety protocols this was not to be. Please do check out the WSO Instagram pages for video content from this week.

Key Messages/Updates

KHDA Update: To continue to keep parents up to date with our proposal to bring years 3-6 back into school 100% on site, I wanted to explain the position we are currently in. Our hope to have children sitting side by side on a desk (with the large Perspex screen between them) has currently not been approved by the KHDA. We are hopeful though that if children were to sit at either end of a desk with this screen in between, we would still be able to safely fit 1 class of students into a classroom. We are currently putting 'mock' classrooms together with how this would look and will share this with the KHDA. For those parents of years 3-6 who are wanting a 100% return to school, we appreciate the patience you are showing; please believe me when I say that we are working incredibly hard for this to happen as soon as possible.

UAE National Day: With National Day celebrations at WSO due to take place on Sunday 29th November, this is a pre-warning to ensure everyone is ready to dress up as part of the day! National dress is recommended to embrace the culture, however other forms of dress-up with UAE colours or accessories will be great as well. More information will be shared on class seesaw pages.

Upcoming Events and Dates

Meet the Parent Week begins (15th November, over 2 weeks) – Live zoom sessions between teachers and parents.

Specialist Meet the Parent Week (22nd November) - Live zoom sessions between specialist teachers and parents.



As always, thank you for your continued support. We are still very much in the midst of a global pandemic, however every day there is hope and optimism for the future. Many people are facing personal challenges and it is so important that we all work together and support everyone around us. The leadership team at the school are always here to help our families, whether via zoom, email or a phone call. Please do reach out if we can help you in any way.

Stay safe and see you soon!

Warm Regards

Nathan Sadler

Primary Principal



gemseducation.com

مجتمع المدرسة الابتدائية الأعزاء

أتمنى أن الجميع بصحة جيدة. الوقت يمر بسرعة ولا أستطيع أن أصدق أن هذا الفصل سيكتمل في أقل من شهر واحد. بالتجول في المدرسة، يمكن للمرء أن يرى بالفعل تجارب تعليمية مثيرة تحدث في كل مكان تنظر إليه.

طلابنا مرتاحون في المدرسة (أو أولئك الذين يدرسون عن بعد) ومع وجود أنظمة وهياكل راسخة، يمكن للجميع التركيز على مهاراتهم التعليمية. لقد كنا محظوظين هذا الأسبوع لوجود فنان من لندن ويست إند (Tarinn Callender) في WSO الذي عمل مع بعض طلابنا ومعلمينا.

في ظروف أخرى، كنا نحب أن يتمكن جميع الطلاب من المشاركة في الأنشطة التي تمت هذا الأسبوع ولكن نظرًا لبروتوكولات السلامة، لم يكن هذا ممكنًا. يرجى مراجعة صفحات WSO Instagram لمحتوى الفيديو من هذا الأسبوع.

الرسائل / التحديثات

تحديث هيئة المعرفة والتنمية البشرية(KHDA):

لمواصلة إطلاع أولياء الأمور على آخر المستجدات بشأن اقتراحنا بإعادة السنوات من 3 إلى 6 إلى المدرسة بنسبة 100% في الموقع ، أردت أن أشرح الموقف الذي نحن فيه حاليًا. أملنا أن يجلس الأطفال جنبًا إلى جنب (مع شاشة Perspex الكبيرة بينهما) لم توافق عليها هيئة المعرفة والتنمية البشرية. نأمل أنه إذا جلس الأطفال مع هذه الشاشة بينهم، فسنظل قادرين على استيعاب فصل واحد من الطلاب بأمان. نقوم حاليًا بوضع فصول دراسية "وهمية" جنبًا إلى جنب مع الشكل الذي سيبدو عليه هذا وسنشاركه مع هيئة المعرفة والتنمية البشرية. بالنسبة لأولياء أمور الطلاب في الصفوف 3-6 الذين يرغبون في العودة إلى المدرسة بنسبة والتنمية المبر الذي تتحلوا به من فضلكم صدقوني عندما أقول إننا نعمل بجد بشكل لا يصدق من أجل حدوث ذلك في أسرع وقت ممكن.

اليوم الوطني لدولة الإمارات العربية المتحدة: مع احتفالات اليوم الوطني في WSO التي ستقام يوم الأحد 29 نوفمبر, يعد هذا تحذيرًا مسبقًا لضمان استعداد الجميع للارتداء بالزي الوطني لاحتضان الثقافة ، لكن الأشكال الأخرى من الملابس ذات الألوان أو الإكسسوارات الإماراتية ستكون رائعة أيضًا. سيتم مشاركة المزيد من المعلومات على صفحات Seesaw.

الأحداث والتواريخ القادمة

- * يبدأ أسبوع لقاء الوالدين (15 نوفمبر, على مدار أسبوعين) جلسات Zoom مباشرة بين المعلمين وأولياء الأمور.
 - * التقى المتخصص بأسبوع الوالدين (22 نوفمبر) جلسات Zoom مباشرة بين المعلمين المتخصصين وأولياء الأمور.

كما هو الحال دائما، شكرا لكم لدعمكم المتواصل. ما زلنا في خضم جائحة عالمي، ولكن هناك أمل وتفاؤل بالمستقبل كل يوم. يواجه العديد من الأشخاص تحديات شخصية ومن المهم جدًا أن نعمل جميعًا معًا وندعم كل من حولنا. فريق القيادة في المدرسة موجود دائمًا لمساعدة عائلاتنا، سواء عن طريق Zoom أو البريد الإلكتروني أو مكالمة هاتفية. يُرجى التواصل إذا كان بإمكاننا مساعدتك بأي شكل من الأشكال.

اتمنى للجميع البقاء بأمان



أطيب التحيات ناثان سادلر مدير المرحلة الابتدائي